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Latest update / 07. September 2020

Unfortunately, due to the current Corona regulations, it is not possible for Lewis to travel to 
Germany and hold the seminar in Dortmund.
As announced, Richard van Berkum* is therefore taking over as the sensei of the seminar.

                                       
*Richard van Berkum (4th Dan Aikikai) started training Aikido in 1996 and switched to Takemusu Aikido in 2000. 
From 2007 to 2013 he trained and taught with Lewis Bernaldo de Quirós (6th Dan Aikikai) in Zutphen. In 2013 
he took over the dojo in Zutphen from Lewis, aNer he had moved to Spain, and has been teaching there ever 
since. In 2014 Richard received the 4th Dan Aikikai from Lewis Bernaldo de Quirós. 

Due to the COVID pandemic we have decided to offer the seminar as a pure bukiwaza seminar.  
If the weather condi=ons allow it, we will train outside on the school yard in front of our gym.  
Furthermore, the number of places is limited to 24 persons. The hall doors will stay open - so pack 
warm socks ;-). 

Therefore we would like to ask you to register via hallo@aikido-dortmund.de by 18.9. at the latest. 
You will then receive an e-mail confirming that you can either par=cipate or you are on the wai=ng 
list.  

We fully understand that your previous registra=on is not binding and ask all those who have 
registered so far to confirm this again for our modified seminar.  

Please remember to par=cipate only if you do not have COVID-like symptoms and 
you are not in a risk area in the 10 days before the seminar  
( hSps://www.rki.de/DE/Content/InfAZ/N/Neuar=ges_Coronavirus/Risikogebiete_neu.html ). 

Please note that things can change at short no/ce due to the pandemic. 


